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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 

September 5, 2019 
  
Members present: 
Claudette Amoroso   Judy Richard   Jean Young 
Liz Coffin    Gwen Archambault  Anne Pooler   
Diane Herring   Gloria Attenweiler  Marilyn Rice 
Nancy Hart    Shelley Drillen  Kathy Anderson  
Karen Bamford   Robin Ashe   Sandy Darr   
Marilyn Hughes   Janet Anderson  Marlene Viger 

   Hilda Wardwell  
      
Thank you for your participation in this meeting. 
 
Robin Ashe opened the meeting at 12:30 P.M.   

Robin announced that Andrew Bush, manager of Hero’s at Bangor Municipal 
Golf Course is now a married man. 
 
Next week we will be teeing off at 9:00 A.M. 

 
Reports 

Secretary’s Report:  Gwen Archambault 
Members have been able to read the minutes from the July 25th monthly 
meeting by receiving them at their email addresses, by reading them on the 
BWGC website, or by reading them in the minutes notebook in the locker 
room.  Diane Herring made the motion that the minutes be accepted as read.  
Shelley Drillen seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Jean Young 
The current balance is $3,079.62.  Diane Herring made the motion to accept 
the treasurer’s report as read.  Janet Anderson seconded the motion.  The 
motion carried. 
 
The complete report has been placed in the Minutes Notebook in the locker 
room. 
 
Bangor Women’s Golf Club has 40 members this season. 
 
Sponsorship Committee:  Jean Young 
There are no changes to our list of sponsors. 

 
Handicapper:  Sue Roberts 
Robin reported that Sue, unable to be at this meeting, wanted to remind us to 
be certain to post our scores. 
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Weekly Tournament Chair:  Marilyn Rice 
Weekly tournaments are scheduled through the end of September. 

 
Maine State Golf Association:  Jean Young 
There were 64 players at the MSGA tournament held here at Muni on 
September 3.  Liz Coffin won the tournament. 
 
Twenty (20) women from BWGC are members of MSGA. 
 

Old Business 
Club Championship 
Robin sent via email a proposal titled New Club Championship Guidelines.  
All members had the opportunity to read this before the meeting.  The motion 
to approve this proposal was made by Diane Herring.  Shelley Drillen 
seconded the motion.  There was no discussion.  The motion carried. 
 
These guidelines will be found in the Member Handbook for future reference 
for members, chairs, and the Pro Shop. 
 
President’s Cup:  Gwen Archambault   
Gloria Attenweiler won the President’s Cup this year.  The runner-up was 
Kathy Constantine. 

 
Solheim Cup Tournament Recap:  Robin 
The Solheim Cup is the summer highlight for our club.  Many thanks to all 
who helped to organize this and contribute favors of golf towels (Jean 
Bridges) and clipboards (Robin Ashe) and special thanks to Sue Roberts, who 
donated the cupcakes. 
 
Thirty-two (32) of our members entered into this event.  Thank you for your 
participation. 
 
Pairings were done by Golf Genius.  Next year two members of the executive 
committee will work with the Pro Shop to finalize the pairings. 
 
This year we were over budget for this tournament.  To cover some of the 
expenses of the tournament, next year participants will pay the usual weekly 
$5.00 tournament fee.  

 
Three-putt Jar:  Judy Richard. 
Due to so many rainy Thursdays, only $76.00 has been contributed to the 
three-putt jar.  Karen Bamford made the motion that $100.00 be contributed 
to Partners for Peace from the treasury.  Shelley Drillen seconded the motion.  
Jean Young pointed out that we have allocated $375.00 for this cause.  
Whatever is in the Three-Putt Jar will help to defray what is taken from the 
treasury for this purpose.  Karen withdrew her motion. 
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Chip-ins:  Claudette Amoroso (in Carole Cook’s absence) 
During the month of August the people listed below made chip-ins.  They 
received a golf ball for each chip-in. 
Liz Coffin (1), Judy Richard (2), Sue Roberts (2) 
 
Birdie Tree and Ringer Board:  Janet Anderson and Jean Bridges 
New birdies are ready for the Birdie Tree.   
 
Janet reminded us to change scores that can be changed on the Ringer Board 
pages. 
 
Website:  Liz Coffin   

The website address is:  
http://www.liz44.com/bangorgolf/index.htm 

It is hoped that members will look at the website to see what is included on 
our site.  
 
Weekly Results in the Bangor Daily 
The issue concerning results of our tournaments not being published in the 
Bangor Daily has been resolved.   The scores should be published each week 
henceforth. 
 

New Business 
Caring Connections Tournament:  Marlene Viger, Chair with 
committee members Jean Young and Sue Roberts  
The date for this tournament is September 12.  The tournament will begin 
at 9:00 A.M. 
 
Guests are welcome.  Greens and cart fees for non-members of Muni are 
as follows:   
 Walkers:  $22.00 
 Riders:  $36.00 
An optional donation of $20.00 is requested.  That will be given to 
Caring Connections. 
  
Please sign up by Monday, September 9.   
 
The tournament format is a scramble.  There will be some fun holes.  One will 
be the longest drive with a marshmallow.  The other will be the longest drive 
while wearing oven mitts.   
 
Diane Herring is helping with decorations for the event.   
 
Some people have already committed to supplying a basket to be raffled off.   
Other such donations are requested. 
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The lunch menu will be Build your own taco salad.  The cost is $12.00 
and will include a beverage.  Please pay with correct change on the 
porch before the tournament begins. 
 
New Slate of Officers: 
Judy Richard and Jean Bridges are members of the nominating committee.  If 
you would like to serve as President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, 
Weekly Tournament Chair, Handicapper, one of the Three-Members at Large; 
please contact Judy or Jean. 
 
Hospitality:  Members Handbook 
Next year all members may receive a printed copy of the BWGC Members’ 
Handbook.  Today Sandy Darr received a printed copy of that document. 
 
 

Adjournment: 
Marlene Viger made the motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Kathy Anderson 
seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 
P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gwen Archambault, Secretary 
 


